
 

March 7, 2024 
 
via RESS 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi, Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
Registrar@oeb.ca  
 
Re: Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. Confidential Interrogatory Response 
Update for Application for rates effective May 1, 2024 (OEB File No: EB-2023-0039) 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd.’s (NT Power) is withdrawing its request for 
confidential treatment of an interrogatory response.  
 
In NT Power’s February 23, 2023 covering letter to its responses to interrogatories, NT 
Power requested confidential treatment of certain information contained in the Cost 
Sharing Agreement filed in IRR 21 – CCMBC 8. The Cost Sharing Agreement contains a 
Confidentiality Agreement between NT Power and the Regional Municipality of York (York 
Region) to which NT Power is bound by. At that time, York Region did not consent to the 
public release of three areas in the agreement.  
 
On March 1, 2024, NT Power updated its confidentiality request after York Region 
consented to disclose two of the three areas previously noted. York Region did not 
consent to disclose the contact person, title, email and phone numbers of the vendors in 
Appendix C. 
 
Upon further discussions, York Region has now provided consent to disclose all the 
information in Appendix C. Therefore, NT Power is withdrawing its request for confidential 
treatment and is attaching the unredacted agreement to this correspondence. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Donna Kwan, CPA, CA 
Regulatory Finance Manager 



 

NT Power 
dkwan@ntpower.ca 
 
cc:  John Vellone, Borden Ladner Gervais 
 All parties 


